Approved

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

February 1, 2012 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, February 1, 2012 at 6:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Guy Giunta and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.     











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time.










2.0 Police Department – update – Chief Hankard reported that there was a recent burglary on Steele Hill Road and he chased a rabid raccoon for most of the afternoon. Chief Hankard provided the Board with Police Department’s Statistics from 2009 to present. The BOS reviewed. Chief Hankard reported that some of the Officers have attended trainings, which has helped them in closing some arrests through the interview process and taught them how to use cell phones to triangulate. Chief Hankard stated he has spoken with Tilton Trailer that initially wanted $4,500 dollars for the trailer at the P.D. but the price has come down to $3,900 dollars. Chief Hankard informed the Board the trailer is considered new because it has not been moved from place to place and they could sell it for way more. TA Veloski stated the money to purchase the trailer is in the buildings line item. Selectman Giunta made a motion to purchase the trailer from Tilton Trailer in the amount of $3,900 dollars. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Chief Hankard reported that his department meeting with the Budget Committee went well, the Child Advocacy Center was thought to be County funded but it is not, his fuel line is going to go over and the overtime line is under budget. Chief Hankard informed the Board that his part-time Officer Ryan Nolan will be resigning because he is currently a full-time Officer in Belmont and will be going in to the Marines. Chief Hankard noted he will be looking for another part-timer. Chief Hankard stated Matthew Terry is doing very well in the Police Academy with test results scoring in the 90’s. Chief Hankard noted he would be meeting with Legislators to discuss some bills that would affect the Academy. Chief Hankard and the Board briefly discussed the School District’s stance on the Youth Assistance Program. Selectman Ober noted the Town is not depriving kids of the program they are utilizing the County program instead. 










3.0 Fire Department- update – Chief Dexter informed the Board he received a positive e-mail from a resident on Hunkins Pond Road regarding a gas leak. The BOS reviewed the e-mail. Chief Dexter stated the Fire Department’s budget has been updated but he waiting for the FICA & Medi-Care from Curt McGee and three of the line items are at their maximum but it was expected. Chief Dexter reported they have lost their preventive maintenance man that would come to the fire house and it would be costly to bring the equipment to appointments, so he will be looking for a replacement. The circular saw is in and staff will start to be trained regarding its operation. Scott Taylor has offered to put the “AED” units in service. Chief Dexter informed the Board that the department is required to conduct a “fit test” on an annual basis and he is certified through a Respiratory Program, so the cost will be free instead of $35 dollars an hour through Lakes Region. Chief Dexter stated they only have size medium and will need to order small & large to be sure the test is accurate. Chair Nickerson made a motion to purchase the equipment from “MSA” at $269 dollars each. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Scott Taylor has offered to conduct/teach the department’s annual EMS Refresher Course at his hourly rate. Chief Dexter thanked Scott Taylor for stepping up. Chief Dexter stated the “Tanker Truck” Committee has gotten the truck’s specifications down to $260,000 dollars and hopes to have finalized figures in the next couple weeks. Chief Dexter noted he would be checking with Treasurer Shannon regarding the CRF accounts ($219K in CRF) as well and believes that $50K would be going in this year. Chief Dexter stated they have been having a problem with fire alarm activations because the companies are all private, so no information is received. Chief Dexter noted that he will be suggesting a Property Fire Alarm Ordinance, which basically asks for permit in order to have a database at the F.D., with a super box for property access. Chief Dexter reported that there were 44 calls for service this month. Chief Dexter referred to the memo regarding the Belmont Fire Station, when he looked at the types of calls over a one year period there were 19 total between the hours of 8 am to 5 pm. Chief Dexter noted response times have improved by almost two minutes (11.41 versus 9.50 with staffing) due to the “Y” project but still feels it would not be wise to invest in another fire station. Chair Nickerson stated the Town will need to make some decisions soon in regards to services and special meetings will be held for discussion. Chief Dexter stated you only get what you pay for when you contract with another company for services, local control is lost. TA Veloski stated the funds that were used towards the operations of the full-time employees Station are now being used for the weekend per-diem firefighters pay. 

      











4.0  Old Business 









  4.1
Steele Hill Road – TA Veloski stated the BOS was given a Warrant Article last week for review. Selectman Ober stated the Town put money into the road and the State did not maintain the road properly to begin with. The entire Board agreed. 


  4.2 Sand contract – Chair Nickerson stated Decato, Nutter, Cormier & Pike all bid for the sand, John Thayer asked Mr. Dalton to provide a bid then Mr. Dalton asked John Thayer to look at the sand to establish its worth. John Thayer could not find Mr. Dalton’s sand pit and a bid was never received.  







  










 

5.0  New Business          





  


  5.1
Town Report – Chair Nickerson offered to draft the Selectmen’s Report.
              5.2
Letter from Attorney Chris Boldt to Frank Waterman – The BOS reviewed the letter concerning damages to Oak Hill Road. Selectman Giunta suggested repairs take place after the ground thaws, not before. TA Veloski to recommend to the change to Attorney Boldt.       








   5.3
 OverSeer of the Public Welfare – OPW VanTassel has asked to postpone the moving of her office to the DPW Garage. The Selectman agreed.  
  

  5.4
Hunkins Pond Road – bumpy section – TA Veloski informed the Board that C.R. Willeke will be reviewing the road, date to be determined. 



   5.5 Bodwell property – TA Veloski reported that he has spoken with the Bodwells and they will be checking with a Realtor regarding the land’s value. 
              











  


6.0  Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) –None at this time. 

        








7.0  Review and Approve Draft Minutes 





              7.1 1/25/2012 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of January 25, 2012. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of January 25, 2012 with corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    




  















  


8.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.












9.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – None at this time. 




  







       




10.0 Correspondence 




        



  10.1 Belknap County Economic Development Council – TA Veloski was asked to contact Nina Gardner, to see if she would like to be reappointed to the BCEDC. 
 10.2 Easter Egg Hunt flyers – The BOS approved of the flyers. 





11.0 Town Administrator’s Report - Under new business.  


                 













12.0 Selectman's Reports 








       12.1 Road Manual for Loggers – Selectman Ober provided the Board with copies of the information and noted she has read through the pages, which contain a lot of things the Town should be doing. BOS to review then discuss at a later date. 



 

             



 

 


13.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 9:36 p.m.














14.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 8, 2012 @ 6:30 pm. at the Town Offices.
 






Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

02/01/2012

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


